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N E W S L E T T E R

FAMILY
We are excited to have our son Stanley back
from college for the summer. It has been
wonderful to enjoy some family time during
our last summer before both boys go to
college. Kevin will be going to Crown this
Fall and we will be empty nesters. Though
we are saddened by this, we are excited to
see what the Lord will do in the lives of our
sons and how He will use them for His glory!
Pray for wisdom for Stanley and Kevin in
college and that the Lord may supply the
finances needed for their education. Also,
pray for Zirlene and me in this new stage of
our lives, it will be challenging not having
our children with us and continuing the
ministry without their help, but we know it
is all for the glory of God!

Though we have been extremely busy with camps and the
never-ending construction projects on the property, the
work of the church is still a primary focus for us and has
been steadily growing for the glory of God! The young man
that we have been training, Beto, has been a blessing to
the church and is beginning to adjust and be embraced by
the people. We have had two souls saved in the past month
or so. Pray for these ladies, Leia and Eliane, both have
been coming to church regularly and have a hunger to
know more about the Lord.  Many children have also been
faithfully attending and are a blessing and joy to all in
the church. Three believers have joined our church
recently. A saved couple, Darci and Nice have joined our
church and have been growing quickly, we hope to be able
to use their God-given talents to aid in the church
ministry – especially with the children. It has also been
encouraging to see some of the people who left during the
pandemic come back to church!

CHURCH

As you may have seen in our updates, we have had
two more camps since our big Family Camp in
February. Firstly, our Teen Camp in April had an
attendance of seventy teenagers, and many came
forward and recognized their need to stand up
for Christ in “Such a Time as This.” 
Our second camp was a Ladies’ Retreat, it had
been three years since the last one due to COVID,
so it was a blessing to have all these ladies be
able to reunite and fellowship. The testimonies
and Bible studies challenged the hearts of the
sixty women who came to camp.

CAMP

Please pray for:
Salvation of Souls
Growth of New Believers
Stanley & Kevin's College
Building Projects at Camp 

After pausing due to covid, we have
been able to restart the Guardians
of the Faith ministry, training
boys to be men who love and serve
the Lord! 

GUARDIANS OF THE FAITH 
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